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Information about the Children’s Burial Garden for fetuses and babies at the Muslim cemetery, Norra Kyrkogården, Örebro

About the Children’s Burial Garden for fetuses and babies

A children’s burial garden is a burial site with many graves, but there are no exclusive rights (this is a “shared burial area”). In practical terms, this means there are no headstones or personal memorials on individual graves. Instead, there is a shared memorial area near the hill in the south section of the Islamska B (Islamic B) cemetery. There will also be a place nearby where you can sit for a while, and where you can light candles or leave cut flowers. A public flower garden is going to be planted there.
There is a difference between fetuses and babies under Swedish law
It is very important that we know the age of the fetus or baby so we can correctly handle the death. Under Swedish law, a fetus is considered a baby only if the baby dies after the 22nd week of pregnancy.

You must fill out an application and consent to affirm that you have read and understood this information, whether or not you will be present for the burial. The only exception is when the fetus is to be taken care of ‘anonymously’ by Cemetery Administration staff and buried in the Children’s Burial Garden for fetuses and babies with no family present.
The application must contain the following information:
The name, address and other personal details of the mother/baby.

Age of the fetus in weeks (this information is on the doctor’s statement)

The time and date of the burial (must be booked with the Cemetery Administration)

The parents’ consent, stating that they understand the rules about burial in this type of grave (that you cannot put a headstone on the grave, plant flowers, or leave any other personal memorials on the grave). The consent is a separate form, which is included with this information.

You must turn in the completed application, consent and a copy of the doctor’s statement to the Cemetery Administration Office before we prepare the grave. It is easiest to let a funeral director take care of the paperwork and booking the time and date, but a family member can do this if you wish. If you do, it is very important that you get a copy of the doctor’s statement before you contact the Cemetery Administration. There are special procedures for issuing a coffin for the fetus or baby.

You can get the form, Application for Burial in the Children’s Burial Garden for Muslim Believers, or simply the “Application” from any local funeral director or the Örebro Cemetery Administration Office. You can also download the application and consent forms from our website, www.orebrokyrkogardsforvaltning.se. Please note, there are two different applications – one for fetuses and one for babies. 
If you do not want to present for the burial of the fetus

If you do not choose to be present, the fetus will be laid in a small coffin. The coffin will be labeled by the Department of Pathology at Örebro University Hospital (USÖ): “Muslimskt omhändertagande” (“Muslim Burial”). The little coffin will be taken staff to Norra Kyrkogården, who will bury it in the Children’s Burial Garden for fetuses and babies.
Torleif Örn 

Cemetery Manager 
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